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LITURGY SCHEDULE 

Saturday…………….…………………………5:00 p.m. 
     (This Mass is Live Streamed & Recorded) 
 

Sunday…………………………… 9:00 & 11:00 a.m. 
 

5:30 p.m. Evening Mass on  
Monday, Wednesday, and Friday  

 

Holydays……………………Consult the Bulletin 
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
Wednesdays from 2:00-5:00 p.m. 

 

For updates check St. Julie’s Website 
 

CONFESSIONS 

Saturdays…………………………3:30 - 4:30 p.m.  
In the Church 

PSR - PARISH SCHOOL OF 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 
Grades 1 - 7:  9:30 - 10:45 a.m. Sunday 

Grade 8: 6:30 - 7:45 p.m. Sunday 
(check PSR website for information) 

 

OCIA & OCIC (Order of Christian 
Initiation of Adults and Children) 

BAPTISMS 
1st & 3rd Sunday by appointment 

MARRIAGE 
Arrangements must be made 6 months  

in advance 
NEW PARISHIONERS 

You are welcome to call the office 
or register on line. 

CHURCH-CATECHETICAL CENTER • 440-327-1978 

5500 Lear Nagle Road • N. Ridgeville, OH 44039  
 

CHAPEL-ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 

5545 Opal Drive • N. Ridgeville, OH 44039 

Hours: (Monday–Friday) 9:00 a.m.–5:00 p.m. 

Phone: 440-327-1978 

Email: stjbc@stjuliebilliart.org 

       Fr. Bob: franco@stpeternr.org 

Website: www.stjuliebilliart.org 

 
 
 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

 

 

Knowing Christ + Loving Christ + Serving Christ 
 

Together 

March 9, 2025 



St. Julie Billiart Parish 1st Sunday of Lent  
Dear Parishioners, 

Last Wednesday we began the season of Lent. 

This liturgical season originally began as a special time for 

those preparing to encounter Christ in the Easter 

sacraments of baptism, confirmation, and the Eucharist. 

Lent was a time for them to prepare for a new birth and 

live a new life in Christ. 

The Church noted that Lent was so fruitful for 

those preparing for the Easter sacraments, the Church 

decided to enjoy this season on all the faithful. By our 

Lenten practices, we seek to embrace our new life in 

Christ. As we welcome the graces of this season, I pray 

that you and I are internally transformed and reflect the 

person of Christ in a fuller manner. 

I do not recall a Lent in my 42 years as a 

priest that has as many opportunities for encountering 

the Lord as St. Peter and St. Julie Parishes has this 

Lent. Besides the normal things that make up the rhythm 

of Lent (daily Mass, Stations of the Cross, and extra 

opportunities for the Sacrament of Penance), there are 

numerous retreat opportunities, bible studies, and other 

programs. From the prayerful witnessing of 40 Days for 

Life to a parish mission with a former Hollywood soap 

opera star to a Eucharistic Revival retreat day-there are 

multiple opportunities to feed the soul and serve the 

mission of Christ. Please refer to last week’s bulletin 

insert or see the St. Julie website. 

The gospel reading for the First Sunday of 

Lent focuses on the temptations of Jesus in desert. 

This period of temptation covers the three main enemies 

of humanity: the world, the flesh, and the devil. In Luke’s 

gospel, the first temptation deals with the flesh. Jesus 

thwarted the temptation by quoting, Man does not live on 

bread alone but by every word that comes from the 

mouth of God. (Dt. 8:3) The second temptation focuses on 

the devil. By bending the knee to the devil and spurning 

the cross would be the ultimate shortcut. However, it 

would put the world in Satan’s grip! Jesus answered, you 

shall worship the Lord, your God and him alone shall you 

serve. (Dt. 6:13) The third temptation focuses on the 

world. To throw oneself off the temple and be caught by 

angels for a soft landing would be spectacular. Wouldn’t 

that make a great Facebook post? And doesn’t scripture 

support this? He will command his angels concerning you, 

to guard you...With their hands they will support you, lest 

you dash your foot against a stone. (Psalm 91) Jesus knew 

that the devil was a liar from the beginning. Heeding the 

misquoted scripture would probably end up with a crash 

landing! Jesus responded, you shall not put the Lord, your 

God, to the test. (Dt. 6:16) 

 

Follow Jesus to Calvary  
 

Thousands sought Jesus during His life. Only a few 

followed Him to Calvary. What will YOU do?  

Join us for the 5-week No Greater Love Bible Study on 

Mondays during Lent starting March 10 at St. Julie's. 

We will begin at 7:00 p.m. Filmed on location in the Holy 

Land, No Greater Love is a biblical pilgrimage that 

reveals Christs amazing love for us. Best-selling author 

Edward Sri guides you through the last hours of 

Christ's life. You will walk step-by-step with Jesus 

from the garden of Gethsemane to Mount Calvary. Gain 

a deeper understanding and appreciation of God's 

immeasurable and unconditional love for you – and grow 

closer to Jesus.  Visit htttps://www.stpeternr.oro/no-

greater-love for more info and to register. 
 

Parish Mission 
 

St. Peter and St. Julie Parishes will welcome Frank 

Runyeon for our Parish Mission on  March 30, 31, and 

April 1 at St. Julie Parish at 7:00 p.m. each evening. 

Frank is an Emmy-nominated Catholic actor and will 

bring scripture to life with drama and humor as he 

presents the Gospels of John and Luke during this time 

of Eucharistic Revival. This will be great for the whole 

family!  Save this date on your calendar so you don’t 

miss it! 

Regional Eucharistic Congress 
St. Peter’s has been designated by our diocese as one 

of the sites to host a Regional Eucharistic Congress. 

This event will be held Saturday, March 22, 9:00 a.m. 

until 3:00 p.m., in the gym.   This day will include 

multiple talks by national (via video) and local speakers, 

praise and worship, Eucharistic Adoration, confessions 

and much more.  This event is free but registration is 

required at www.stpeternr.org/regional-eucharistic-

congress . Continental breakfast and lunch will be 

provided. 

Pastoral Letter Discussions 
The Diocese of Cleveland is hosting a 3-week study of 
Bishop Malesic’s Pastoral Letter, A Flourishing Apostolic 
Church. Sessions for our area are being held at St. Peter’s 

Parish Office on Thursdays, beginning  March 20 at 7:00 
p.m. To register for these free sessions, or to learn of the 

others throughout the Diocese, go to tobcle.org/events. 

 As we enter into this season of Lent, let 

us follow the example of Jesus. He desires to share 

his victory with us. St. Paul reminds us; in all these 

things we conquer overwhelmingly through him who 

loved us (Romans 8:37) May the truth and love of Jesus 

make us more than conquerors this Lent! 

In Christ, 

Fr. Bob Franco 
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https://url.emailprotection.link/?bzJ7Rd6nzmmTlxU_doL_49fQy0OeNyUZeXl_Lr6kqcJC1VqBDR1oDvT2jysQE7OWNEo2eM7_2s-nl86mt4BQZJPFU-EFMj7GLeBKSePN-BmBKqebdDk-R_hKSNdkiSDGO


 

 

the health of, and caregivers of: 
Pope Francis, Tony Frameli, Bob 

Hepner,  Mark Turk, Daniel DeLaat, 
Lola Cook, Terry Shepler, Zack Cook, 

Jessica Reed-Reynolds, Kelly Reed’s 
mother, Paul Kovacs, Kristen Premura, 
Louise Alexander, Stephan Durosko, 

nephew of Ted Lapponi,  Marian 
Kessler,  Dolores Rivera, Bob Jirousek, 

Barb Vrtachnik, Terry Flanagan, Jean 
Rasmussen, Kathleen Sobczak, JoAnne 
Bellomo, Regula family, Fr. George,   

Fr. Gonser; for our men & women in 
uniform; our firefighters, police, 

doctors & nurses; for vocations to the 
priesthood, diaconate, and religious 
life. 

Rice Bowls 
   Your donation to CRS Rice Bowl 
helps provide lifesaving support to 
more than 200 million people in more 
than 120 countries. But did you know 
your support also helps your local 
diocese? 
   Twenty-five percent of every 
donation stays in your community to 
fight hunger and poverty, while 75% 
supports Catholic Relief Services 
programming around the world.  
   Please donate by using the Rice 
Bowls provided in the vestibule. 

 

Attention Prime Timers   
Our next event will be on Saturday 

evening, April 19, at 7:30 p.m. at 

Lorain County Community College’s 

Stocker Center.  Join us for Brit 

Beat:  The Immersive Beatles 

Tribute Band.  Tickets are $40 per 

person.  Contact Sue Dybowski at 

sadybowski2@gmail.com or at 419-

350-1164 no later than Thursday, 

April 3, if you would like to attend.   

Parish & Community Events March 9, 2025 

Religious Education 
 

PSR-Parish School of Religion 

Sunday: Grades 1-7, 9:30 to 10:45 a.m. / Grade 8. 6:30 to 7:45 p.m.  

Mass Intentions for the Week 

The Week Ahead 

Sat. Women’s Breakfast, St. Julie’s 

Sun. Men’s Cursillo Mtg., 6-8:30 p.m. 

Mon.  Lenten Bible Study, 7 p.m, SJB 

 Respect Life Mtg., 7:00 p.m. 

Tues. Catholic  Parents, 6:00, HFR 

Wed. Rosary, 1:00 p.m. 

   Adoration, 2:00-5:00 p.m. 

Thu. 40 Days for Life Rosary, Noon 

Fri. Stations of Cross, Noon, SJB 

Sat. Men’s Breakfast, St. Peter’s 
  

 

The 40 Days for Life Spring 2025 

Campaign of prayer and fasting 

began this past Wednesday in 

hundreds of cities around the world -

- including Cleveland!  The Spring 

Campaign will run through Sunday, 

April 13.  Please pray every day and 

fast as you are able that God will 

have mercy on us and remove the 

scourge of abortion from our land. 

The 40 Days for Life Prayer Vigil  

St. Julie Parishioners will be out 

praying at the Planned Parenthood 

abortion mill at 25350 Rockside Rd., 

Bedford Heights each Thursday from 

12noon-1:00 p.m.  This peaceful time 

of shared prayer, at the place where 

babies are being killed, is a sign of 

hope to all who come there.  We will 

meet at the St. Julie main parking lot 

at 11:15 a.m.  Questions about 40 

Days for Life, call Susan and John 

DeLaat, 440-327-2398. 

Weekly 40 Days for Life Rosary 

Hour: Every Thursday from 12noon to 

1:00 p.m., a 40 Days for Life Rosary 

Hour will be held in the church. Join 

with fellow parishioners to pray for 

an end to abortion in conjunction with 

the ongoing Prayer Vigil at the 

abortion mills.  

 

Mar.  8 Saturday  5:00 p.m. Angela Guerra  (Rich & Elaine Galik)  

Mar.  9 Sunday  9:00 a.m. St. Julie Billiart Parishioners 
  11:00 a.m. Jeff Kohl  (Jim & Janet Coufalik) 

Mar.  10 Monday  5:30 p.m. Marty Mahoney  (Leo & Sally Mahoney) 

Mar.  12 Wednesday  5:30 p.m. All Souls 

Mar.  14 Friday  5:30 p.m. Dennis Payne  (Elaine Payne) 

Mar.  15 Saturday  5:00 p.m. Frank & Mary Minnich  (Mark & Judy Selee) 

Mar.  16 Sunday  9:00 a.m. Vincent Bak  (Bak Family) 

  11:00 a.m. St. Julie Billiart Parishioners 

 
Men’s Breakfast Please join us for the St. Julie & St. Peter 

Men's Fellowship breakfast, Saturday, March 15, 8:20 a.m. 
Breakfast will be served at St. Peter’s in the Gym. Open to 
men of any parish in the Diocese, come and enjoy a hearty, 
hot breakfast followed by a short video and discussion. We 
will end promptly at 9:45 a.m. So we have an idea of how 
much food to prepare please RSVP by sending an email to 

sjspbreakfast@gmail.com by 3/10.  

Parish Stewardship 
Mar. 2:………………………………………………....…………….……………………...…………....….……..……………...…..….…………5211……….….$4916 
Faith Direct:……………..…………………..(0)…..………………………..………….…....…………..…$ 
School Subsidy:..………….………...…...….................................................................................................……...$155    

Capital Improvement:……………….………………....……………………...……...…...……………….….…....…………...$140 
Net Offertory:……………………………..………………….……………..………………………….….……………$5211 

Mass Attendance:…………………………………….……..  
 

Thank you for sharing your blessings. 

mailto:sadybowski2@gmail.com


 

 Pilgrimage to Italy 
Fr. Bob is leading a pilgrimage to Rome, Assisi, San Giovanni 
Rotundo (the monastery of St. Padre Pio) and other 

religious sites during the Holy Year 2025. This ten-day 
pilgrimage will be from October 20-October 29, 2025 and 

will be a joyful time of encountering the Lord, perhaps 
traveling with old friends and making new friends.  206 

Tours has prepared a wonderful and inspiring itinerary. For 

more details about this pilgrimage, go to: 
www.206tours.com/frfranco/ where you will find the 

itinerary, the sites described in detail, and how to book 
your spot. 
 

Walking with Moms in need is a national Catholic 

organization. The primary goal is to assure that any woman 

who finds herself unexpectedly pregnant, or parenting in 
difficult circumstances, can turn to her local Catholic 

Church to find the help she needs.  If you would like to 
learn more about this ministry, please call Ann Marie, 440-
865-3506.  If you would like to join our email Circle of 

Hope group, please email flannymom5@aol.com  
 

Women in Friendship 
Women in Friendship will meet at 1:00-3:00 p.m. on 

Tues., March 11 in the Galilee Room at St. Peter's. 

Nicolle from the Lorain County Office On Aging will 

speak about their services.  They have quite a few 

services of which people are unaware.  Join us to hear 

all about it!  Questions may be answered by calling 

Barbara at 440-458-6197.  All are welcome! 

 

Ministers Schedule 

Sat,Mar. 8,5:00 Rec 

S–Chris Vacca 
L-Cindy Naprestek 

EM–Greg Dubecky  

EM-Tony Tinnirello 

C-Deacon John 

C-Ceil Morrison 

AS-Ashley McDowell 

AS-Duncan McDowell 

U– Not Filled 

U-Not Filled 

Mar. 9, 9:00 

S-Elaine Payne 
L-Barb Arguello 

EM-Mark LaLonde 

EM-Tom Lamoda 

C-Kristine Krejsa 

C-Elaine Payne 
AS-Not Filled 

AS-Not Filled 

U-Jim Gaffney 

U-Hung Le 

11:00 

S-Kathleen McWeeny 
L-Amy Shealy 

EM-Joe Kotarsky 

EM-Kathleen McWeeny 

C-Leslie Rozman 

C-Larry Rozman 
AS-Melody Shealy 

AS-Not Filled 

U-Dave Rodriguez 

U-Elaine Payne  

Our Ukrainian Welcome Circle and the Bryiovskyis 

continue to ask for your prayers! 
We are continuing to monitor the Immigration 

actions being taken by the administration through the 

ongoing Zoom meetings with legal representatives of the 
United States Council of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) and 

Welcome US. The Humanitarian Parole Program remains 
under fire with uncertain consequences for all paroles here 
under the program, including the Bryiovskyis.  

The constant anxiety the Bryiovskyis feel about 
their current fragile (but legal) US immigration status 

adds to their everyday fears about their family members 
left in Ukraine.  They need our help. So, we ask that you 
continue to pray for them and their families. 

If you contacted your representatives, we thank 
you. We encourage you to remain engaged by making your 

voice heard. 
 

Cornerstone 
Attend the Annual Spring Fundraiser on Friday, March 28, 

6:00-9:00 p.m. at LaCentre Conference & Banquet Facility.  
The evening is free but a donation will be asked for.  The 

special guest speaker will be David Bereit.  David is an 

internationally sough-after keynote speaker, experienced 

leader, esteemed author, an inspiring communicator, former 

CEO of 40 Days for Life, and a strategic advisor to pro-life 
leaders and organizations around the world. Call 440-284-

1010, ext. 370 for reservations or visit 

cornerstonepregnancy.org/events/fundraiser for more 

information.  
 
 

The First Friday Forum of Lorain County will hear 

from Fr. Andy Turner on Friday, April 4 at the luncheon 

at the Spitzer Conference Center of Lorain County 

Community College. He will be updating us on what is 

happening at the Seminary and how it has changed over 

the years.  Come join us for good food, fellowship and a 

great speaker.  Lunch begins at 11:30. The Spitzer 

Conference Center is located at 1005  N. Abbe Rd., 

Elyria.  Reservations need to be received by 6:00 p.m. 

Monday, March 31.  Call 440-320-3272 or 440-213-

2132, or email ffflorain@gmail.com.  Cost is $25.      

 
This past weekend the 

8th Grade Confirmation 

Class went to Damascus 

Catholic Youth Camp for 

their Confirmation Retreat. The students were able to 

have a personal encounter with Jesus and their hearts 

were set on fire with the love of our faith. We would 

like to thank the parish for their prayers and support 

of the Confirmation students over the past several 

months. Please continue to keep them in your prayers as 

they head toward Confirmation on April 29th.  

  

News & Events 

Sat,Mar.15,5:00 Rec 

S–Beth Paoloni 
L-Jane Herbcha 

EM–Keith Klimkowicz  

EM-Beth Paoloni 

C-Deacon John 

C-Elaine Payne 

AS-Not Filled 

AS-Not Filled 

U– Agnes Klimkowicz 

U-Not Filled 

Mar. 16, 9:00 

S-Elaine Payne 
L-Linda Vasiloff 

EM-Elaine Payne 

EM-Robert Ricksecker 

C-Deacon Del 

C-Tom Lamoda 
AS-Not Filled 

AS-Not Filled 

U-Jim Gaffney 

U-Hung Le 

11:00 

S-Mike Yarosh 
L-Jim Livingston 

EM-Larry Rozman 

EM-Leslie Rozman 

C-Barb Arguello 

C-Mike Yarosh 
AS-Not Filled 

AS-Not Filled 

U-Gene Morrison 

U-Sue Dybowski  
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